The original documents are located in Box C20, folder "Presidential Handwriting, 5/12/1975 (1)" of the Presidential Handwriting File at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

Copyright Notice

The copyright law of the United States (Title 17, United States Code) governs the making of photocopies or other reproductions of copyrighted material. Gerald Ford donated to the United States of America his copyrights in all of his unpublished writings in National Archives collections. Works prepared by U.S. Government employees as part of their official duties are in the public domain. The copyrights to materials written by other individuals or organizations are presumed to remain with them. If you think any of the information displayed in the PDF is subject to a valid copyright claim, please contact the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

ADMINISTRATIVELY CONFIDENTIAL

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

May 12, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR:

PHIL BUCHEN

BILL CASSELMAN

FROM:

JERRY

SUBJECT:

Memberships

The President has reviewed your memorandum of May 7th on the above subject and approves all of your recommendations:

- 1. 1975 Opera Ball
- 2. National Society of Scabbard and Blade.
- 3. Washington Urban League.
- 4. American Seniors Gold Association.

cc: Don Rumsfeld

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

May 7, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR	THE PRESIDENT		
THROUGH:	Phil Buchen . W.B. Bill Casselman		
FROM:	Bill Casselman		
SUBJECT:	Memberships		
The following member	rships are referred for your consideration:		
invited to serv			
organization, become an hon to reaffirm you for the values participation n	National Society of Scabbard and Blade (Tab B). This organization, comprised of ROTC cadets, has invited you to become an honorary member. Acceptance would enable you to reaffirm your support for a strong national defense and for the values of an all volunteer military force. Your participation might also help foster improved ROTC enrollments. Recommend acceptance. Approve Disapprove		
as honorary co	ban League (Tab C). You have been asked to serve bechairman for the 4th Annual Whitney Young, Jr.		
whhrose \	Disapprove		

4.	American Seniors Golf As	sociation (Tab I	D). The Association
	has elected you to honorar	ry membership.	President Eisenhower
	has elected you to honorar was also a negative of this Approve	s organization.	Recommend acceptance.
Approve 77		Disap	prove

Enclosures

2000 P STREET NW • SUITE 205 • WASHINGTON DC 20036 • (202) 296 • 8660 \$\frac{1}{2}\$ \$\

IAN STRASFOGEL
Director

March 25, 1975

DAVID M. BABER
Managing Director

My Dear Mrs. Ford:

As Chairman of the 1975 Opera Ball, I am writing to ask you and the President once again to be honorary patrons. The Opera Ball has had the privilege and honor of having the President and First Lady as patrons for many successive years. Last year you wrote a most inspiring and thoughtful message. We do hope we can look forward to your help for the Ball this year.

As you probably know, ticket sales account for a very small part of the financial support the Opera productions require. For the most part the Society depends upon grants from private foundations and individual contributors.

The Opera Ball is a very important source of funds for the Society. This year we are specially fortunate that His Excellency the Ambassador of Spain and Mrs. Jaime Alba have agreed to have the Opera Ball at their beautiful embassy.

The Ball will be held on June 6th, but we must, of course, plan our programme well in advance. We will be delighted to send you any further information that you might like to have. I am enclosing a past programme for your reference.

We look forward to hearing from you at your earliest convenience.

Sincerely,

Mrs. James D. Theberge 3027 Foxhall Road, N.W.

elle theberpa

Mrs. Gerald Ford
The White House
Washington, D.C.
Attention: Mrs. Nancy Howe

RONALD C. HILL
NATIONAL COMMANDER
2455 EAST YALE AVENUE
DENVER, CÔLORADO '
80210

EDWIN E. GLOVER
NATIONAL EXECUTIVE OFFICER
P. O. BOX 1021
308 FIRST NATIONAL BANK
STILLWATER, OKLAHOMA
74074

FRED I. JONES
DEPUTY NATIONAL COMMANDS
137. RAVINE ROAD
HINSDALE, ILLINOIS
60521

The National Society



Scabbard and Blade

FOUNDED 1904-1905, INCORPORATED 1955, A

22 April 1975



The President
The White House
Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr. President:

On behalf of the National Officers of the membership of the National Society of Scabbard and Blade, we wish to thank you for your generous gesture of sending us your picture and wishing the National Society of Scabbard and Blade good luck. This letter is also to let you know that we are concerned about the National defense of our nation and the support of the armed services in this endeavor. Our organization as you know is composed primarily of advanced course ROTC cadets of all three services, Army, Navy, and Air Force. We take pride in maintaining this three-service concept in our organization.

In recognition of your leadership and your active concern for the defense of our country, we wish to extend to you the honor of becoming an honorary member in the National Society of Scabbard and Blade. This will not only add great prestige to our Society, but will give the youth of the nation who are in our membership an indication that you support the ROTC program and the activities which Scabbard and Blade promotes.

Again, thank you for your fine gesture. We will look forward to hearing from you on our proposal to you for honorary membership. Your picture and message will appear on the front of our magazine, the Scabbard and Blade JOURNAL.

Respectfully yours

Edwin E. Glover

National Executive Officer

EEG:pvc

Was 1424 Sixtee

Washington Urban League, Inc.

Press

1424 Sixteenth Street, N.W. Suite 604 Washington, D.C. 20036 Telephone: (202) 265-8208

ACTION

SCHEDULE BD. DATE RECEIVED

APR 21 1975

SPEAKEAD BUREAU. 1975
OTHER Roll Eding

APPOINTMENT OFFICE

ACTING EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

BR. BENJAMIN J. HENLEY PRESIDENT

ROBERT A. WILLIAMS, JR. 1st VICE PRESIDENT

> ROBERT C. LARSON 2nd VICE PRESIDENT

MRS. MONTGOMERY S. BRADLEY SECRETARY

> MS. JANET DEWART ASSISTANT SECRETARY

STEPHEN I. DANZANSKY TREASURER

KIMBALL C. FIRESTONE ASSISTANT TREASURER

WILLIAM W. BARR
MRS. 111A BULLOCK
NELSON S. BURKE
ROBERT T. CARTER
ALDUS M. CHAPIN
DR. JAMES E. CHEEK
HON. J. EDWARD DAY
RS. RAQUEL MARQUEZ FRANKEL
CHARLES HERNANDEZ
SAMUEL C. JACKSON
M. STANLEY KELLY
MRS. CAROL HILL LOWE
GEORGIANNA SHINE MEGUIRE
DR. OSCAR L. MIMS
MRS. NORMAN W. NICKENS
JOHN B. OLIVER
GEORGE S. PAUL
ROBET E. PICKERAL
MRS. VALERIE F. PINSON
MRS. BARBARA LETT SIMMONS
WILLIAM SIMPSON
MR. WILLIAM C. SYPHAX
MRS. ELLA W. WALKER
MRS. SHEILA WEISS

ADVISORY BOARD

MRS. MURIEL M. ALEXANDER
JOSEPH A. BEAVERS
HIAWATHA BURRIS
MRS. ALICE DAVIS
CANON JOHN C. DAVIS
LOUIS B. DODSON
JOHN B. DUNCAM
BR. ERMAN W. EDGECOMBE
MRS. ETTA HORN
DR. R. FRANK JONES
MORTIMER C. LEBOWITZ
DR. INABEL B. LINDSAY
MR. WILLIAM M. SIMONS
MRS. LEWIS S. TERRY
CHARLES B. THOMPSON
HON. WILLIAM S. THOMPSON
HON. WILLIAM S. THOMPSON
FRANK E. WALL, JR.
DR. CAROLINE F. WARE

The President
The White House
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. President: .

The Washington Urban League will hold its Fourth Annual Whitney M. Young, Jr. Memorial Dinner on June 11, 1975. This occasion is held in perpetual memory of the late distinguished leader of the National Urban League.

During the past 3 years, our principal speakers have been the late Chief Justice Earl Warren and the Honorable William Tolbert, President of Liberia and we have presented Whitney M. Young, Jr. Awards to several national, local and community leaders for their contributions to the betterment of all Americans.

This letter is written on behalf of the Board of Directors of the Washington Urban League and its Planning Committee to invite you and Vice-President Nelson Aldrich Rockefeller, to serve as honorary co-chairmen of the Fourth Annual Dinner. The Washington Urban League recently appointed Mr. John E. Jacob, a former Acting Executive Director of the Washington Urban League, as its Executive Director. We are especially enthusiastic that he will bring dynamic leadership to the League and to the Washington community. We, therefore, respectfully seek your support of our major fundraising activity.

We have contacted the Honorable William T. Coleman, Jr., Secretary of Transportation with our invitation to deliver the keynote address. We will also honor the past Executive Director of the Washington Urban League, Mr. Sterling Tucker.



The President Letter April 18, 1975 Page Two

Mr. Vernon Jordan, Executive Director of the National Urban League and Mrs. Whitney M. Young, Jr. will participate in this occasion, when we expect representatives from a cross-section of the local, national and international communities which comprise the population of the nation's capital city.

We will, indeed, be honored if you will accept our invitation.

Sincerely,

Dr. Benjamin J. Henley

President

(Mrs.) Valerie F. Pinson

Chairman of the Committee

BJH/VFP:cs

JAMES B. BURR

April 16, 1975

Gerald R. Ford, President United States of America The White House 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. President: ...

I am pleased indeed to tell you that the Board of Directors of the American Seniors Golf Association, by unanimous vote, have elected you to honorary membership in our Association. You are the first President since General Eisenhower to be a member. Congratulations!

I am writing to you not only to give you this information but also to ask how you would like the presentation of your membership card handled. This, of course, will be given no publicity unless you think you want some. We could either mail the card to you or arrange to have a presentation made to you in the fall of this year at a date convenient to you.

In talking with your brother, Dick, he thought it would be advisable that a copy of this letter be sent to Mr. Warren Rustand, your Appointments Secretary, in case you thought something should be arranged for a presentation by a committee of the American Seniors Golf Association.

I want to tell you how delighted I am that you are a member of the American Seniors and hope that one day you will be able to take part in the golfing and social activities with our fine group of men.

With my very best wishes, as always,

Sincerely yours,